
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 25, 2016  
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser 
     Jennifer Gaudette 

 
Guests:     None 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
The board will meet with Chief Clark on May 12th at 1:30 p at the Carolina Crapo Building to 
discuss the building permit process. 
 
The cost for transfer station bags will increase as of May 1, 2016.  Small bags will be $1.50 per 
and $15.00 roll with large bags now $2.20 per bag and $22.00 a roll. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to appoint David Presby as Sugar Hill representative to the 
Mt. Washing Airport Commission, seconded by MR. STRASSER. The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
The board discussed the cutting on Scragg Mountain Road by Asplund and Chief Wentworth 
provided some pictures by email. 
 
Brenda Aldrich requested a member of the board attend the Open House at Harman’s celebrating 
35 years of ownership by the Aldrich’s. May 7th from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. 
 
The VFW invited a representative from the Town to walk in the Memorial Day Ceremonies in 
Littleton on Monday May 30, 2016.  Jennifer will contact a resident to see if he would like to 
represent the town. 
 
The board approved a building permit for Dan & Lyn Kenerson for installation of a dormer on 
the back side of the garage roof.  Map 217, Lot 11 Pearl Lake Road. 
 
The board approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse on September 24th for a wedding 
reception.  Peter Carbonneau. 
 
The board received a Discretionary Preservation Easement application from Dennis and Kthie 
Cote for a barn located on Map 214, Lot 39.  673 Route 117.  The application will be provided to 
the assessor. 
 
The board reviewed a paving bid for the highway garage parking lot and also a fire and security 
system quote for the garage. 
 
Employee evaluations as submitted were reviewed and Mr. Bielefield will complete the 
department heads evaluations. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of April 11, 2016 meeting, seconded 
by MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 



 
With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a 
motion to adjourn; seconded by MR. STRASSER the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 pm. The 
next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday May 2, 2016 at the Carolina Crapo Building 
at 5:30pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


